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          Syntax and punctuation are two of the most reoccurring problems that many of my students face.  Spelling is not as big a deal with my students, in part, because technology allows us to correct ourselves (the wonders of spell check).  With regards to punctuation, I like the use of the question “How many ideas are there?”  This technique may allow some students to catch problems they may be having with run-on sentences, but, like anything, no technique is full proof.  Though The Practical Tutor mentions oral reading as a tool for punctuation, I find having the student read aloud helps with grammar problems as well.  Following up the reading with a series of questions may decrease both grammar and punctuation problems for students (though, unlikely to be an elixir to completely remove such problems).  Problems regarding syntax and punctuation are often long term difficulties even with seasoned writers, so there should be no surprise that students new to the craft would struggle.

          A couple of my ESL students have mentioned to me that English is a difficult language to learn.  They have, on occasion, had difficulties with homophones and misspelled words (not as big a problem as verb tenses and syntax).  I like the idea of a vocabulary notebook, not only for new writers or students having to write because of academics, but for anyone who has an interest in writing.  It never hurts to expand on one’s own vocabulary.                  
